Brendan Clark

From: Heather Freed <hfreed@wsc-inc.com>

Sent: Thursday, August 18, 2022 4:39 PM

To: Brendan Clark; swaterman_wsc-inc.com

Cc: Kelly Dodds; Joey Steil; Joshua Reynolds

Subject: [EXTIRE: Updates & Questions - IRWM Prop 1, Round 2 - Please Respond.
Attachments: SLT Tank and BPS_OVERALL SITEPLAN_2021.04.001.pdf

ATTENTION: This email originated from outside the County's network. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

Hi Brendan,
| wanted to provide some additional information and clarity on the project status ahead of next week’s meeting.

Our project includes three components, and the priority for project funding is as follow:

1.

The highest priority is the SLT Booster Pump Station component. This is a new booster pump station to improve
inadequate pressure and fire flow in the distribution system.

The second priority is the SLT Tank Replacement component. This project component is to replace an undersized
and poor condition tank with a new 250,000 gallon tank.

The third priority is the pipeline replacement component. This project component is to replace aging and
undersized pipelines.

The answers to questions 1-3 below are the same for each project component. However, | did want to provide some
clarity on questions 4 and 5 for the different components:

4) What is the status of the design of the project? Some conceptual design has been completed for the SLT
Booster Pump Station and Tank Replacement component of the project. Attached is the conceptual site layout.
Additional funding is needed to further the design. No design has not been started for the pipeline replacement
component at this time.

a. What % plans are complete? The SLT Booster Pump Station and Tank Replacement component are at 5%

design. The pipeline replacement component is at 0%.

5) Is there any change to the status of legal access / easements for the project, if applicable? No, however we
have a call with the County next week to discuss the process of obtaining the proposed site for the SLT Booster
Pump Station and Tank site that is located in the County’s right of way. We are moving forward with securing
that site.

Let me know if you have any questions.

Thanks,

Heather Freed rE iy UJSC

pronouns: she /her /hers

hfreed@wsc-inc.com @ 0 e

C: 760.953.4604 exbectwse.com
O: 805.457.8833 ext 113

From: Heather Freed

Sent: Wednesday, August 17, 2022 10:05 AM

To: Brendan Clark <BClark@co.slo.ca.us>; Spencer Waterman <swaterman@wsc-inc.com>

Cc: Kelly Dodds <kelly.dodds@sanmiguelcsd.org>; Joey Steil <JSteil@co.slo.ca.us>; Joshua Reynolds <jreynolds@wsc-
inc.com>

Subject: RE: Updates & Questions - IRWM Prop 1, Round 2 - Please Respond.
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Hi Brendan,
Please find our responses below.

Thanks,

Heather Freed re UJSC

pronouns: she /her /hers

hfreed@wsc-inc.com @ 0 e

C: 760.953.4604 exbectwse.com
O: 805.457.8833 ext 113

From: Brendan Clark <BClark@co.slo.ca.us>

Sent: Tuesday, August 16, 2022 2:25 PM

To: Spencer Waterman <swaterman@wsc-inc.com>; Heather Freed <hfreed@wsc-inc.com>
Cc: Kelly Dodds <kelly.dodds@sanmiguelcsd.org>; Joey Steil <JSteil@co.slo.ca.us>

Subject: Updates & Questions - IRWM Prop 1, Round 2 - Please Respond.

Thanks again for applying for the IRWM Prop 1, Round 2 Grant.

(This email has been sent to each submitting agency)

A few status updates notes and questions for you to respond to in the next few days.

Status & Schedule Update:

The Working Group is preparing for their upcoming meeting to recommend a suite of projects to move ahead in
the application process.
This meeting is scheduled for Thursday, August 24" at 10am. We will be meeting in the conference room of the
SLO City/County Library.
o Your attendance is not required
It is anticipated that the Working Group will recommend 3-5 projects for the application. From there, the
schedule is anticipated to be:
o RWMG, September 7th, 10am: The RWMG will be expected to vote to recommend this suite of projects
to the Board of Supervisors.
o WRAC, October 5%, 1:30pm: The WRAC will vote whether or not to recommend the suite of projects to
the Board.
o Board of Supervisors, Nov 8 or Dec 6, 9am: the BOS will consider authorizing the Director of Public works
to file the application or not.
o Application is due February 1, 2023 to DWR.

Supplemental Questions:

We acknowledge that since the initial project submittals in March, projects may have achieved milestones that could
affect scoring. With that, can you please respond by Friday at Noon, August 19" to the following Questions:

1)

2)

3)

Since applying, has there been any update to the funding of the project? There has been no additional funding
secured for the project. We are potentially applying to State for addition funding, but have not submitted
anything at this time.

a. Specifically, has the project secured a non-State funding source?
Since applying, has there been any updates to the project permitting? No

a. For example, project secured CUP or encroachment permit.
Is your project subject to NEPA? Yes or no. No

a. Ifyes, is NEPA complete?



4) What is the status of the design of the project? Design has not been started at this time.

a. What % plans are complete?
5) Is there any change to the status of legal access / easements for the project, if applicable? No.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

Thanks,

Brendan Clark, P.E.

Supervising Water Resources Engineer
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